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Amendment 95
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4

Draft opinion Amendment

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the entire 
budget allocated to stopping the Ebola 
outbreak is actually used to fight the 
epidemic in the countries affected by the 
virus and not for other purposes;

deleted

Or. en

Amendment 96
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4

Draft opinion Amendment

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the entire 
budget allocated to stopping the Ebola 
outbreak is actually used to fight the 
epidemic in the countries affected by the 
virus and not for other purposes;

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the budget 
allocated to stopping the Ebola outbreak is 
distributed in a transparent, readily 
understandable manner; calls for the 
geographic focus of the EU aid to be 
broadened and for that aid to be used 
primarily to address problems common to 
a number of different areas;

Or. de

Amendment 97
Ivan Jakovčić
Draft opinion
Paragraph 4
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Draft opinion Amendment

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the entire 
budget allocated to stopping the Ebola 
outbreak is actually used to fight the 
epidemic in the countries affected by the 
virus and not for other purposes;

4. Calls on the Commission, in 
coordination with the Member States, to 
put in place control systems to ensure that 
the entire budget and other resources 
allocated to stopping the Ebola outbreak is 
actually used to fight the epidemic in the 
countries affected by the virus and not for 
other purposes;

Or. en

Amendment 98
Michèle Rivasi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4

Draft opinion Amendment

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the entire 
budget allocated to stopping the Ebola 
outbreak is actually used to fight the 
epidemic in the countries affected by the 
virus and not for other purposes;

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the entire 
budget allocated to improving healthcare 
and sanitation infrastructure, making it 
possible to tackle general health 
inequalities while combating the Ebola 
outbreak and preventing further health 
crises, is actually used to fight the 
epidemic in the countries affected by the 
virus and not for other purposes;

Or. fr

Amendment 99
Aldo Patriciello

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4

Draft opinion Amendment

4. Calls on the Commission to put in place 
control systems to ensure that the entire 

4. Calls on the Commission to implement 
the control systems rigorously to ensure 
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budget allocated to stopping the Ebola 
outbreak is actually used to fight the 
epidemic in the countries affected by the 
virus and not for other purposes;

that the entire budget allocated to stopping 
the Ebola outbreak is actually used to fight 
the epidemic in the countries affected by 
the virus and not for other purposes;

(Control systems are already in place. The 
Commission is being called on to 
implement them rigorously.)

Or. it

Amendment 100
Annie Schreijer-Pierik

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

4a. Considers it necessary to monitor 
adequately whether the money collected is 
received in the places for which it was 
originally intended;

Or. nl

Amendment 101
Catherine Bearder, Gerben-Jan Gerbrandy, José Inácio Faria, Robert Rochefort

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

4a. Recognises the suspicion that the first 
human to contract Ebola became infected 
directly or indirectly through contact with 
a wild animal carrying the virus, most 
likely an infected bat. Urges Members 
States to follow FAO’s recommendations 
of enforcing strict legal restrictions on the 
trade, hunting and capture of bush meat, 
which poses a threat to human health 
and biodiversity.
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Or. en

Amendment 102
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 4 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

4a. Recommends that the aid provided in 
such cases should as a priority take the 
form of equipment, thus improving 
patient care and the control and 
traceability of financial aid;

Or. fr

Amendment 103
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and 
training, sanitation, food aid, drinking 
water) is needed to address the critical 
gaps in all essential services; stresses that 
education, understood in a comprehensive 
way (also covering the cultural dimension 
and beliefs of these countries), and not 
only in terms of understanding and 
addressing the current Ebola outbreak, is 
key;

5. Stresses that the current crisis poses a 
threat to the weak economy and to 
political and social stability not only in the 
countries affected, but throughout the 
west African region; emphasises that 
improving health systems will not be 
enough to eradicate Ebola; takes the view 
that the ‘zero new Ebola cases’ objective 
calls for integrated, coordinated efforts, 
including on the part of the international, 
national and regional actors and the 
various sectors (health, education, 
training, hygiene, disinfection, sanitation, 
food aid, safe drinking water, functioning 
sewerage systems, waste disposal) 
involved, in order to remedy the serious 
shortcomings in the provision of all key 
services;
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Or. de

Amendment 104
Lampros Fountoulis

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and 
beliefs of these countries), and not only in 
terms of understanding and addressing the 
current Ebola outbreak, is key;

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education 
and training, not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

Or. el

Amendment 105
Biljana Borzan

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 
of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
economy, sanitation, food aid, drinking 
water) is needed to address the critical gaps 
in all essential services; stresses that 
education, understood in a comprehensive 
way (also covering the cultural dimension 
and beliefs of these countries), and not 
only in terms of understanding and 



PE549.196v01-00 8/37 AM\1049831EN.doc

EN

Ebola outbreak, is key; addressing the current Ebola outbreak, is 
key;

Or. hr

Amendment 106
Ivan Jakovčić
Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 
of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted and long term approach 
involving different sectors (healthcare, 
education and training, sanitation, food aid, 
drinking water) is needed to address the 
critical gaps in all essential services; 
stresses that education, understood in a 
comprehensive way (also covering the 
cultural dimension and beliefs of these 
countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

Or. en

Amendment 107
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi, Christel Schaldemose

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 
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of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key; recalls its 
commitments to dedicate 20% of funds 
available under the DCI to health 
services.

Or. en

Amendment 108
Aldo Patriciello

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 
of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
concerted approach involving different 
sectors (including healthcare, education 
and training, sanitation, food aid, drinking 
water) is needed to address the critical gaps 
in all essential services; stresses that 
education, understood in a comprehensive 
way (also covering the cultural dimension 
and beliefs of these countries), and not 
only in terms of understanding and 
addressing the current Ebola outbreak, is 
essential in finding a fully comprehensive 
solution to the problem;

Or. it

Amendment 109
Michèle Rivasi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5

Draft opinion Amendment

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 

5. Stresses that the current crisis cannot be 
solved by health systems alone, but that a 
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concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water) is 
needed to address the critical gaps in all 
essential services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 
of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

concerted approach involving different 
sectors (healthcare, education and training, 
sanitation, food aid, drinking water, 
economic development) is needed to 
address the critical gaps in all essential 
services; stresses that education, 
understood in a comprehensive way (also 
covering the cultural dimension and beliefs 
of these countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key;

Or. fr

Amendment 110
Nicola Caputo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 – subparagraph 1 (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

Stresses that a food crisis seems 
increasingly likely to follow in the wake of 
the epidemic, which has devastated small-
scale farmers. Calls on the Member 
States, the Commission and the 
international community to invest in their 
long-term development in order to ensure 
that farming households and West 
Africa’s future food security do 
not remain at risk.

Or. en

Amendment 111
Jytte Guteland

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Expresses concern at the fact that 
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information on Ebola and the spread of 
the disease is not reaching everyone 
owing to low levels of literacy; emphasises 
the importance of alternative ways of 
disseminating information, such as 
providing more information via the radio; 
notes that there is mistrust of the 
authorities in the affected areas and 
emphasises how important it is that 
essential healthcare is also provided in 
rural areas;

Or. sv

Amendment 112
Claudiu Ciprian Tănăsescu

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Stresses the importance of learning 
from the Ebola crisis and therefore 
strengthen the health systems also in the 
Member States

Or. en

Amendment 113
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Stresses that education, understood in 
a comprehensive way (also covering the 
cultural dimension and beliefs of these 
countries), and not only in terms of 
understanding and addressing the current 
Ebola outbreak, is key; calls on the 
international community and the EU to 
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work together with the countries affected 
to develop an emergency medical training 
programme with a view to overcoming the 
acute local shortage of medical staff; 

Or. de

Amendment 114
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi, Christel Schaldemose

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Acknowledges that to reach zero 
cases, every person who had a high risk 
contact with someone with Ebola needs to 
be identified; points out that traceability 
and monitorisation of contacts are two of 
the main challenges we confront and 
recalls quarantine related measures 
require special support to those affected 
such as providing food, water or medical 
care.

Or. en

Amendment 115
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Points out that health information 
measures must continue after the end of 
the epidemic has been announced for a 
period of at least three months, 
particularly with a view to preventing 
transmission during sexual relations in 
which at least one survivor is involved;
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Or. fr

Amendment 116
Mireille D’Ornano, Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5a. Calls on the Commission to ask the 
International Monetary Fund (IMF) to 
carry out an up-to-date assessment of the 
consequences of the budget austerity 
measures, which the IMF has requested 
in exchange for financial aid, on the 
health systems of the African countries 
that have been affected by the epidemic;

Or. fr

Amendment 117
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5b. Calls on the international community 
to take the steps required to address the 
social problems caused by the outbreak 
and, in particular, to ensure that children 
orphaned by Ebola are protected and 
cared for and that Ebola victims are 
integrated into society;

Or. de

Amendment 118
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot
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Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5b. Points out that the high risk of a 
future health crisis is an additional 
reason for the Member States to have 
sovereign control of their national borders 
and to be able to show responsibility in 
limiting international travel to the 
affected areas to a strict minimum, in 
particular by suspending commercial 
flights that are not essential for managing 
the health crisis;

Or. fr

Amendment 119
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 c (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

5c. Calls, in the event of a future health 
crisis, for departure and arrival airports 
on direct routes and for stopover airports 
to have quarantine procedures that would 
be operational until rapid diagnostic test 
results show that travellers do not present 
a risk;

Or. fr

Amendment 120
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 5 d (new)
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Draft opinion Amendment

5d. Calls for measures to ensure that local 
food production is first used for the 
benefit of local populations by restricting 
imports to the European Union;

Or. fr

Amendment 121
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6

Draft opinion Amendment

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières, for their work done on the 
ground and warmly welcomes their 
extensive input and help in controlling 
this outbreak;

deleted

Or. de

Amendment 122
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi, Christel Schaldemose

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6

Draft opinion Amendment

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières, for their work done on the 

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières, the International Federation of 
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ground and warmly welcomes their 
extensive input and help in controlling this 
outbreak;

Red Cross and Red Crescent amongst 
others, for their work done on the ground 
and warmly welcomes their extensive input 
and help in controlling this outbreak;

Or. en

Amendment 123
Josu Juaristi Abaunz, Kateřina Konečná

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6

Draft opinion Amendment

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières, for their work done on the 
ground and warmly welcomes their 
extensive input and help in controlling this 
outbreak;

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières and others, for their work done 
on the ground and warmly welcomes their 
extensive input and help in controlling this 
outbreak;

Or. en

Amendment 124
Biljana Borzan

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6

Draft opinion Amendment

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières, for their work done on the 
ground and warmly welcomes their 
extensive input and help in controlling this 
outbreak;

6. Congratulates the United Nations 
Mission for Ebola Emergency Response 
(UNMEER), partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières, for their work done on the 
ground and warmly welcomes their 
extensive input and help in controlling this 
outbreak; regrets the cases of 
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inappropriate treatment of members of 
medical staff and other staff involved in 
the fight against the Ebola outbreak 
following their return from Africa;

Or. hr

Amendment 125
Biljana Borzan

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to offer financial support to 
the families of members of the 
organisations mentioned in paragraph 6 
(UNMEER, partner organisations and 
non-governmental humanitarian 
organisations, such as Médecins Sans 
Frontières) who have died in the fight 
against Ebola and from its effects;

Or. hr

Amendment 126
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Asks that, in the event of future health 
crises on this scale, the Member States 
should offer coordinated reception of 
infected patients, with specially trained 
teams dedicated to this task;

Or. fr
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Amendment 127
Piernicola Pedicini, Eleonora Evi, Marco Affronte

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6a. Calls on the international community 
to complete without delay the supply of 
protective clothing (PPE-personal 
protective equipment) to the 14 countries 
exposed to contagion and to plan 
production and distribution so as to 
ensure their availability should the virus 
spread to any other country in the world;

Or. it

Amendment 128
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6b. Calls for the setting up of a 
programme to encourage the return of 
African doctors who have been trained or 
who are practising in the Member States;

Or. fr

Amendment 129
Piernicola Pedicini, Eleonora Evi, Marco Affronte

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6b. Calls on the Member States to ensure 
that medical staff have the right to all 
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necessary medical treatment should they 
become infected and, as a matter of 
course, medical evacuation to their 
countries of origin if, like the EU Member 
States, they have the necessary Ebola 
treatment facilities;

Or. it

Amendment 130
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 6 c (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

6c. Calls for the allocation of EU funds 
for the building of infectious diseases 
centres at the borders of each Member 
State and ad hoc staff training;

Or. fr

Amendment 131
Lampros Fountoulis

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
encourage capacity building in the field in 
order to address the problem of the weak 
health systems, so that local staff may be 
provided with the training to face future 
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adequate resources to face future 
epidemics (Ebola or any other illness); 
considers that the efforts of third party 
donors should be channelled into building 
up capacity in the field;

epidemics (Ebola or any other illness); 
considers that the efforts of third party 
donors should be channelled into building 
up capacity in the field;

Or. el

Amendment 132
Jytte Guteland

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); emphasises how important it is 
that the EU invests in and encourages 
capacity building in the field in order to 
address the problem of the weak health 
systems, so that local staff may be 
provided with the training and adequate 
resources to face future epidemics (Ebola 
or any other illness); emphasises how 
important it is that the latest Ebola 
outbreak should not be seen as an isolated 
case, but as a sign that long-term 
investment is needed to combat the virus; 
considers that the efforts of third party 
donors should be channelled into building 
up capacity in the field;

Or. sv

Amendment 133
Jean-François Jalkh, Joëlle Mélin, Mireille D’Ornano, Sylvie Goddyn
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Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

7. Calls on the African States in 
cooperation with the Commission and 
Member States to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; points out that, even if Ebola is a 
disease with a high mortality rate, there are 
numerous other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in capacity building in the field by 
the Member States and the African states 
affected, in order to address the problem of 
the weak health systems, so that local staff 
may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

Or. fr

Amendment 134
Biljana Borzan

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
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staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); stresses that 
protecting medical staff involved in 
fighting the outbreak is of the greatest 
importance; considers that the efforts of 
third party donors should be channelled 
into building up capacity in the field;

Or. hr

Amendment 135
Michèle Rivasi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

Does not affect the English version.

Or. fr

Amendment 136
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7
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Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

7. Calls on the international community to 
continue strengthening the health systems 
in the West African countries affected; 
stresses that Ebola is definitely a disease 
with a high mortality rate, but that there are 
other fatal diseases in the area that should 
be treated as well; considers that the EU 
should invest in and encourage capacity 
building in the field in order to address the 
problem of the weak health systems, so 
that local staff may be provided with the 
training and adequate resources to face 
future epidemics; considers that the efforts 
of third party donors should be channelled 
into building up capacity in the field;

Or. de

Amendment 137
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi, Christel Schaldemose

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
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channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

channelled into building up capacity in the 
field; reaffirms that Universal Health 
Coverage and capacity building assistance 
to address the requirements of the 
International Health regulations in all 
countries are essential to the 
reinforcement of health systems.

Or. en

Amendment 138
Nicola Caputo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7

Draft opinion Amendment

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems, so that local 
staff may be provided with the training and 
adequate resources to face future epidemics 
(Ebola or any other illness); considers that 
the efforts of third party donors should be 
channelled into building up capacity in the 
field;

7. Calls on the Member States and the 
Commission to strengthen the health 
systems in the West African countries 
affected; stresses that Ebola is definitely a 
disease with a high mortality rate, but that 
there are other fatal diseases in the area 
that should be treated as well (such as 
malaria); considers that the EU should 
invest in and encourage capacity building 
in the field in order to address the problem 
of the weak health systems which has left 
people in many parts of West Africa 
without access to basic healthcare, so that 
local staff may be provided with the 
training and adequate resources to face 
future epidemics (Ebola or any other 
illness); considers that the efforts of third 
party donors should be channelled into 
building up capacity in the field;

Or. en

Amendment 139
Catherine Bearder, Gerben-Jan Gerbrandy, José Inácio Faria, Robert Rochefort
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Draft opinion
Paragraph 7 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

7a. Welcomes the conclusions of the 10-
11 December 2014 ‘High level meeting on 
building resilient systems for health in 
Ebola-affected countries’, in which the 
governments of the affected countries 
reiterated their commitment to lead the 
work on building resilient health systems 
through national plans that will be used 
as the basis on which all international 
actors and partners can define roles and 
responsibilities.

Or. en

Amendment 140
Catherine Bearder, Gerben-Jan Gerbrandy, José Inácio Faria, Robert Rochefort

Draft opinion
Paragraph 7 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

7b. Stresses the importance of the EU 
avoiding a ‘one size fits all approach’ 
when providing crisis assistance in 
developing countries, in particular paying 
attention to sub-national health 
systems by increasing the qualified health 
workforce, improving capacities for 
surveillance and increasing the 
predictability of supplies and coordinated 
supply chains.

Or. en

Amendment 141
Lampros Fountoulis
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Draft opinion
Paragraph 8

Draft opinion Amendment

8. Calls for educational and informative 
actions to be taken to raise awareness of 
symptoms and preventive measures in 
order to facilitate trust and popular 
cooperation with anti-Ebola measures, as 
information and communication constitute 
an important aspect of the fight against the 
Ebola outbreak; points out that the 
situation created in some Member States 
following the arrival of possible cases of 
Ebola has shown that a campaign of 
information and more effective 
communication is needed in Europe;

8. Calls for educational and informative 
actions to be taken to raise awareness of 
symptoms and preventive measures in 
order to facilitate trust and popular 
cooperation with anti-Ebola measures, as 
information, compliance with health rules 
and communication constitute an important 
aspect of prevention and of the fight 
against the Ebola outbreak;

Or. el

Amendment 142
Bolesław G. Piecha

Draft opinion
Paragraph 8

Draft opinion Amendment

8. Calls for educational and informative 
actions to be taken to raise awareness of 
symptoms and preventive measures in 
order to facilitate trust and popular 
cooperation with anti-Ebola measures, as 
information and communication constitute 
an important aspect of the fight against the 
Ebola outbreak; points out that the 
situation created in some Member States 
following the arrival of possible cases of 
Ebola has shown that a campaign of 
information and more effective 
communication is needed in Europe;

8. Calls for educational and informative 
actions to be taken to raise awareness of 
symptoms and preventive measures in 
order to facilitate trust and popular 
cooperation with anti-Ebola measures, as 
information and communication constitute 
an important aspect of the fight against the 
Ebola outbreak; points out that the 
situation created in some Member States 
following the arrival of possible cases of 
Ebola has shown that a review of the 
capacity of healthcare systems to respond 
to any outbreaks of the illness and 
preparations to conduct a campaign of 
information that does not create 
widespread panic are needed in Europe;

Or. pl
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Amendment 143
Jean-François Jalkh, Joëlle Mélin, Mireille D’Ornano, Sylvie Goddyn

Draft opinion
Paragraph 8

Draft opinion Amendment

8. Calls for educational and informative 
actions to be taken to raise awareness of 
symptoms and preventive measures in 
order to facilitate trust and popular 
cooperation with anti-Ebola measures, as 
information and communication constitute 
an important aspect of the fight against the 
Ebola outbreak; points out that the 
situation created in some Member States 
following the arrival of possible cases of 
Ebola has shown that a campaign of 
information and more effective 
communication is needed in Europe;

8. Would like to see educational and 
informative actions by the African states 
in cooperation with the EU Member 
States, to raise awareness of symptoms and 
preventive measures in order to facilitate 
trust and popular cooperation with anti-
Ebola measures, as information and 
communication constitute an important 
aspect of the fight against the Ebola 
outbreak points out that the situation 
created in some Member States following 
the arrival of possible cases of Ebola has 
shown that a campaign of information and 
more effective communication is needed in 
Europe;

Or. fr

Amendment 144
Annie Schreijer-Pierik

Draft opinion
Paragraph 8 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

8a. Stresses that, in the countries affected, 
orphans who have lost their families to 
the Ebola virus must be cared for by 
means of placement in orphanages and 
counselling;

Or. nl
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Amendment 145
Jytte Guteland

Draft opinion
Paragraph 8 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

8a. Strongly emphasises the importance of 
combating increased tensions between 
groups as a result of the Ebola outbreak, 
as the creation of myths could mean that 
certain ethnic groups are blamed for the 
Ebola outbreak; also expresses concern 
about the extremely vulnerable situation 
of children, as children whose parents 
have died are seen as carriers of the 
disease and are isolated from society and 
forced to live alone on the streets;

Or. sv

Amendment 146
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi, Nicola Caputo, Christel 
Schaldemose

Draft opinion
Paragraph 8 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

8a. Considers that the Members States as 
well as the EU institutions should assess 
the opportunity of creating a health 
professional’s database of 
trained emergencies specialists’ to be 
deployed in a timely manner, as well as to 
assess developing countries 
in strengthening their public health 
systems.

Or. en
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Amendment 147
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical 
research and the production of efficient 
medicines and vaccines against Ebola and 
to carry out scrupulous infection control;

deleted

Or. de

Amendment 148
Aldo Patriciello

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical 
research and the production of efficient 
medicines and vaccines against Ebola and 
to carry out scrupulous infection control;

deleted

(On 16 January 2015, the Commission 
announced a total funding package of EUR 
215 million for eight Ebola virus research 
projects.)

Or. it

Amendment 149
Ivan Jakovčić

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 9. Encourages taking immediate and 
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coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;

effective action to coordinate and 
strengthen medical research and the 
production of efficient medicines and 
vaccines against Ebola and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;

Or. en

Amendment 150
Bolesław G. Piecha

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and clinical tests aimed at leading to the 
production and widespread use of safe and 
effective vaccines against Ebola, as well as 
the production of modern and effective 
antiviral drugs, and to carry out scrupulous 
infection control;

Or. pl

Amendment 151
Soledad Cabezón Ruiz, Gilles Pargneaux, Tibor Szanyi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola, to carry out 
scrupulous infection control and to publish 
the data regarding vaccines safety and 
effectiveness; stresses the need of not 
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withdrawing research efforts face to a 
potential control of the epidemia; expects 
the Grant Agreements of the Ebola+ 
programme to be made public regarding 
its conditions, conditionalities and 
awarding procedures.

Or. en

Amendment 152
Josu Juaristi Abaunz, Kateřina Konečná

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical 
research and the production of efficient 
medicines and vaccines against Ebola and 
to carry out scrupulous infection control;

9. Calls on the Commission to strengthen 
medical research and the production of 
efficient medicines and policies against not 
only ebola, but also some other illnesses 
that cause a high number of deaths in 
Africa;

Or. en

Amendment 153
Michèle Rivasi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola, taking care to 
secure ethical conditions for the trials by 
means of informed prior consent by the 
patients who take part in the trials, 
transparency in the clinical data resulting 
from this research and effective access to 
these vaccines and treatments by the 
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populations concerned (qualified staff 
and adequate infrastructure for care 
delivery, with the price not exceeding the 
real cost of production), and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;«

Or. fr

Amendment 154
Marlene Mizzi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9

Draft opinion Amendment

9. Encourages taking immediate action to 
coordinate and strengthen medical research 
and the production of efficient medicines 
and vaccines against Ebola and to carry out 
scrupulous infection control;

9. Encourages taking immediate actions to 
create a financial environment for 
research for the prevention of further 
outbreaks, coordinate and strengthen 
medical research and the production of 
efficient medicines and vaccines against 
Ebola and to carry out scrupulous infection 
control;

Or. en

Amendment 155
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

9a. Calls on the Member States to make 
further efforts to provide the EU 
Emergency Response Coordination 
Centre with the resources and staff it 
needs; urges the Member States to 
coordinate their efforts in the Health 
Security Committee, with the involvement 
of the Commission, and emphasises the 
importance of further cooperation and 
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exchanges of information on the pool of 
EU aid volunteers, which aims to provide 
an effective European response to 
disasters;

Or. de

Amendment 156
Sylvie Goddyn, Jean-François Jalkh, Mireille D’Ornano, Joëlle Mélin, Louis Aliot

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

9a. Considers it necessary to incorporate 
the great apes in the recommendations for 
vaccination campaigns, both for the 
preservation of these species under threat 
and in order to protect the local human 
populations;

Or. fr

Amendment 157
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

9b. Calls on the international community 
to guarantee that there are sufficient 
supplies of personal protective equipment 
available and to take measures to 
guarantee safe medical evacuation of 
international staff in the future;

Or. de
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Amendment 158
Birgit Collin-Langen

Draft opinion
Paragraph 9 c (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

9c. Welcomes, in that connection, the 
mobilisation of medical evacuation 
capacities (Medevac) for international 
humanitarian aid workers who have 
contracted the disease in the course of 
their work in the countries affected;

Or. de

Amendment 159
Michèle Rivasi

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10

Draft opinion Amendment

10. Requires all actors involved in the 
response to take a much more flexible 
approach and allocate resources according 
to the most pressing needs at any given 
time and place.

10. Requires all actors involved in the 
response to take a much more flexible 
approach and allocate resources according 
to:

the most pressing local needs at any given 
time and place;

- the need to prepare a transition towards 
a sustainable post-crisis situation that is 
favourable to peace.

Or. fr

Amendment 160
Catherine Bearder, Gerben-Jan Gerbrandy, José Inácio Faria, Robert Rochefort

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10
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Draft opinion Amendment

10. Requires all actors involved in the 
response to take a much more flexible 
approach and allocate resources according 
to the most pressing needs at any given 
time and place.

10. Requires all actors involved in the 
response to take a much more flexible 
approach and allocate resources according 
to the most pressing needs at any given 
time and place, taking into account the 
long term objective to eradicate Ebola and 
prevent future outbreaks.

Or. en

Amendment 161
Nicola Caputo

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10

Draft opinion Amendment

10. Requires all actors involved in the 
response to take a much more flexible 
approach and allocate resources according 
to the most pressing needs at any given 
time and place.

10. Requires all actors involved in the 
response to take a much more flexible 
approach and allocate resources according 
to the most pressing needs at any given 
time and place. Stresses that remote rural 
areas should benefit from more 
international support.

Or. en

Amendment 162
Jytte Guteland

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

10a. Is concerned at the manner in which 
the Ebola outbreak is also weakening 
women’s livelihoods, owing to the 
considerable decline in small-scale 
farming and trade since the outbreak of 
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the virus, exposing women to an even 
higher risk of infection; also notes the 
role of women in preparations for burials 
and stresses the importance of protecting 
against infection without threatening 
cultural structures;

Or. sv

Amendment 163
Biljana Borzan

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

10a. Calls for measures to be implemented 
once Ebola has been suppressed to restore 
faith in the security of affected countries 
to bring back investors and initiate an 
economic recovery, which is one of the 
preconditions for preventing epidemics in 
the future;

Or. hr

Amendment 164
Catherine Bearder, Gerben-Jan Gerbrandy, José Inácio Faria, Robert Rochefort

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10 a (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

10a. Requests the Commission, once this 
outbreak is under control, to come 
forward with a report drawing on the 
lessons from the West African Ebola 
outbreak, highlighting potential areas of 
improvement in future EU’s response to 
similar health crises.

Or. en
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Amendment 165
Catherine Bearder, Gerben-Jan Gerbrandy, José Inácio Faria, Robert Rochefort

Draft opinion
Paragraph 10 b (new)

Draft opinion Amendment

10b. Urges all actors involved in the crisis 
to consider the opportunities that new 
technologies have to offer in delivering 
improved speed of response

Or. en


